
GLOSSARY
SPEECH - The Door is Closing? 

Copyright 2022
by James R. Jaeger II
ALL RIGHTS RESERVED

Originated: 02 July 2022
Revised & Supplemented: 08 October 2022



ABRIDGE --  1.  To shorten, limit, diminish, moderate or 
curtail, as in Speech. 2. To reduce the scope of a right.   

ABUSE -- Like the false accusation of spam or anti-Semitism, 
the false accusation of Abuse causes loss and actual abuse 
when Email Markeing Companies act upon it to censor Speech of 
clients who they claim do not have effective "Unsubscribe 
Policies."

ADPOCALYPSE --  1. The period of time when Madison Avenue Ad 
Agencies began extorting Social Media Websites to censor 
Content that did not align with the Control Group's 
interests, values, cultural perspectives and/or prejudices.  
2.  By threatening to pull advertising dollars from Social 
Media Websites (like YouTube) unless they deleted politically 
incorrect Content (videos), the Advertising Control Group on 
Madison Avenue, was able to censor thousands of free-speech 
videos. 

ADPOCALYPSE REMEDY -- Instead of YouTube taking down a video 
because a corporate advertiser doesn't like it, why not allow 
the advertiser to pick which videos it finds acceptable and 
only advertise on those.  Pointing the blame back and forth 
between advertisers and social media platforms is little more 
than obfuscating who is responsible for Political Censorship.

ADVERTISING -- 1.  Sending out emails or promo to sell a 
product or service.  2. Non-consensual communication to sell 
a product or service.  3. Spam.   

AFFIRMATIVE CONSENT -- a practice whereby an Email Marketing 
Company requires its customers to gain permission to engage 
in Speech.  Consent as a condition of Free Speech may be a 
violation of Constitutional law.     

ALGORITHMS -- Invasive and suppressive AI used to social 
engineer speech, hence Human activity.

AMENDMENT IA --  Speech in the form of wonder, awe and 
reverence.  Congress shall make no law respecting an 
establishment of religion or prohibiting the free exercise 
thereof.

AMENDMENT IB -- Speech in the form of ideas, concepts and 
words.  Congress shall make no law respecting an 
establishment of speech or abridging the freedom of speech, 



or of the press; or the right of the people peaceably to 
assemble, and to petition the Government for a redress of 
grievances.

AMENDMENT II -- Speech in the form of bullets and/or other 
projectiles.  A well regulated Militia, being necessary to 
the security of a free State, the right of the people to keep 
and bear Arms, shall not be infringed. 

AMENDMENT IX -- The enumeration in the Constitution, of 
certain rights, shall not be construed to deny or disparage 
others retained by the people.

ANTI-SEMITISM -- Hostility, prejudice or discrimination 
against Jews for no other reason than the fact that they 
happen to be Jewish.         

ANTI-SEMITIC SWORD -- The false accusation of anti-Semitism 
in order to censor any legitimate criticism of anything. 

ANTI-SPAM AUTHORITIES -- Once speech is arbitrarily labeled 
"spam," Spamaphobics place its governance under fake 
authorities called Anti-Spam Authorities.  Control Group 
entities that institutionalize Censorship.        

BANNING -- To permanently terminate comm or its source.   

BLACKLISTING -- Overtly or covertly placing people the 
Control Group does not want to give platform to on a written 
or unwritten list in an attempt to prevent them from 
communicating or working in the Mainstream Media.  A crime in 
some states.

BLOCKING -- Overt, crass and instantaneous censorship in an 
attempt to suppress or abridge speech.  See other forms of 
Blocking such as IP Blocking, ISP Blocking, Website Blocking, 
Email Blocking, Spam Blocking.        

CANCEL CULTURE -- an Orwellian Society where a person 
delivering politically incorrect speech is ostracised, 
abridged, suppressed and/or censored in accordance with the 
Control Group's interests, values, cultural perspectives and 
prejudices.  Perhaps the two most high-profile cancellations 
were Bill Maher's cancellation from ABC in 2001 and President 
Donald Trump from Twitter in 2021.    
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CENSOR -- 1. To suppress or delete speech.  2. To remove 
objectionable material from speech.  

CENSOR NAZI -- A broad term characterizing any person or 
entity that administers or facilitates the Censorship or 
suppression of Speech in a manner that even Adolf Eichmann
would find excessive.  

CENSORSHIP -- Overtly or covertly suppressing, banning, 
deleting, banning, terminating, blocking, minimizing, 
abridging Speech by a government, public corporation, private 
corporation individual or any other controlling entity. 

CHILLING EFFECT -- Anything that causes one to self-censor, 
speak less or be silenced.  False Accusations of Abuse, Anti-
Semitism, Racism, Bigotry, Misogyny, etc can have a Chilling 
Effect on Speech because undiscerning individuals will tend 
to believe the accusation, even if it is false.   

CHRISTIAN FILMMAKERS -- Filmmakers who happen to be Christian 
and as a result are under-employed, under-financed and/or 
under-represented in the Mainstream Media, especially the 
Hollywood-based movie industry.

COLD CALL SALES --  1. The age-old American tradition of 
children and salesmen going door-to-door selling American 
seeds, Girl Scout cookies, Amway soap products and/or Fuller 
Brushes.  2.  A key marketing strategy for over 40 million 
Mom & Pop businesses across America most -- due to NAFTA and 
the Globalist Agenda -- now in competition with Cheap Chinese 
slave labor, Big Box stores like WalMart and Internet 
marketing sites, like Amazon.  3.  Cold Call marketing has 
now been vilified as "Unsolicited" communication and 
described by a newly-neoterized term, "spam."  

COMMUNICATION -- a "particle" of information traveling from a 
cause point to a receipt point.   

COMMUNICATIONS CHANNEL -- any technical means by which Speech 
or information is relayed.

COMMUNICATIONS DECENCY ACT -- Section 230 of the 
Communication Decency Act provides immunity to website owners 
for any Content they post that's provided by third-patties.        
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COMMUNITY STANDARDS -- Censorship in the name of "protecting" 
citizens from any Speech (labeled Misinformation, Hate 
Speech, Spam, etc.) not aligned with the Control Group's 
interests, values, cultural perspectives and/or prejudices.  
Under the U.S. Constitution there are no designated 
"communities" that set "standards" about Speech.  The First 
Amendment is the "standard" and this is why the CAN-SPAM Act 
does not even mention the word "spam" in the actual text of 
the law.     

CONGLOMERATE -- One of the 6 mass media entities that owns a 
Movie Studio and a TV Network.  Media Conglomerates dominate 
90% of the mass communication channels in the US.  

CONSENT -- 1. The bogus and ridiculous requirement that 
Speech may not proceed without permission from the recipient.  
The demand of "consent," expressed or implied, oral or 
written, is one of the many ways infringement or full 
censorship of Speech is effectuated.  2.  Consent amounts to 
censorship when it's demanded in the limit.  3.  Permission 
granted by some individual, government or group.  4.  By 
commingling the act of "consent" with the act of "rape," the 
professional censor has built a concept that can be applied 
to unwanted Speech in the same manner as unwanted rape.  
Thus, "unconsentual speech" becomes a metaphor for 
"unconsentual sex," such known as rape. 

 

CONSENT FALLACY -- The idea or requirement that one human 
being must get "consent" or "affirmative consent" from 
another human being before communication is "authorized" or 
may occur takes the practice of control, domination and 
censorship to new depths of depravity.  

CONSEQUENCE CULTURE -- A Cancel Culture whereby Free Speech 
is abridged with punishment in the form of "consequences." 

CONSERVATIVE FILMMAKERS -- Filmmakers who happen to be 
politically Conservative and as a result are under-
represented in the Mainstream Media.

CONTENT -- Any video, audio or written Speech fashioned in 
the form of a program.    

CONTRACT OF ADHESION -- A "take it or leave it" contract 
usually offered when one of the parties has great bargaining 
power and the other party has little bargaining power.    
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CONTROL GROUP -- 1. A group of executives or Speech Police 
have the power to censor Speech, whether such group is 
government, a public corporation or a private company.  2. A 
narrowly defined group of liberal, not very religious Jewish 
males of European heritage that dominates the U.S. Mass Media 
Oligopoly and the more recently emerged Social Media Tech 
Giants.  3. Usually executives who have the power to make and 
implement decisions about Creative Control and/or Ownership 
Control.  The Studio Control Group is the top 18 executives 
that have Creative Control over the 6  movie Studios.  The 
Network Control Group is the top 18 executives that have 
Creative Control over the 6 news networks. The Conglomerate 
Control Group is the top 18 executives that have Ownership 
Control over the 6 Conglomerates.  The U.S. Mass Media 
Control Group is the top 52 executives that have Creative and 
Ownership Control over the 6 Studios + the 6  Networks + the 
6 Conglomerates collectively.

CORPORATION - An artificial entity created and licensed by 
the state but owned by a limited number of private 
stockholders.

CORPORATE CENSORSHIP -- Censorship done in violation of Title 
18, Section 241.

CORPORATE FASCISM -- The merging of corporate and state power 
such that the corporate power prevails.

CREATIVE CONTROL-- Absolute control over the selection and 
output of all above-line talents (writers, stars, directors, 
producers).  In other words absolute control over all 
production personnel and the content they create.

CRITICAL RACE THEORY -- The Frankfurt School's "Critical 
Theory"  directed towards race, especially the White Race.   

CRONYISM -- A form of discrimination where by one arbitrarily 
bestows employment, financing, promotion or advantage because 
the recipient is a friend, associate or crony.  The practice 
of cronyism leaves the most qualified personnel unemployed, 
while friends and associates devoid of talent, dominate the 
industry with endless boring and unoriginal sequels.

CULTURAL MARXISM -- Economic-political Marxism translated 
into cultural terms.  An intellectual product of the 
Frankfurt School. 
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DECENTRALIZATION --  The opposite of centralization.  
Intelligence is either distributed or centralized.  The cloud 
is an example of centralized intelligence.  Persona Computers 
are an example of decentralized intelligence.    

DEMONITIZE -- To stop payments formerly granted.  

DEEP STATE -- 1. The accumulation of unelected political 
hacks and apparatchiks that attempt to steer the government 
in directions other than as directed by the voters.  2.  A 
shadow government or secret state within a state.    

DEPLATFORM -- 1. To ban a person from a lecture stage, show, 
movie.  2. To ban, censor or remove a person from speaking on 
a university campus or on one or more of the Mainstream Media 
communication channels such as movies, TV, radio, social 
media sites.

DISCRIMINATION -- 1. To avoid or disfavor someone for a 
categorical reason.  2. The act of making arbitrary 
distinctions between people due to factors they cannot 
change, such factors as race, skin color, age, disability, 
place of birth or gender.  Colors of discrimination found 
rampant in the Mainstream Media are nepotism, cronyism and 
favoritism.                 

DISINFORMATION -- The act of knowingly disseminating 
information known to be false in order to confuse or unjustly 
enrich.  See Misinformation.  

EICHMANN -- One of Adolf Hitler's right hand men who oversaw 
the administration of the Nazi Empire's communication and 
transport systems.  Similar administrators exist today as 
self-appointed Speech Police who, using the power of 
computers and AI, police free Speech over the Internet and 
email systems.            

ELECTRONIC PUBLIC SQUARE -- Like the Old Town Hall where 
people came to discuss matters of public concern, the New 
Town Halls are Internet forums and Platforms, like Twitter 
and Facebook, where people come to discuss similar matters.

EMAIL BLOCKERS -- ISP blocking Companies like Spamhaus that 
block any email Speech deemed "spam".  

EMAIL MARKETING COMPANIES -- 1. Companies or agencies that 
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specialize in the mass dissemination of email.  Examples 
Email Marketing Companies are ClickSend, Constant Contact, 
Freshmarker, GetResponse, GoDaddy, Hubspot, Keap, Mailgun, 
Mailjet, Omnisend, SendBlaster, SendGrid, SendinBlue, 
SendPulse.  

EXTORTION -- When corporate Advertisers attempt to get a 
YouTube to "marginalize" certain (conservative) videos or 
they will pull ad dollars.  Unless Advertisers are seeking to 
covertly censor political Content, Advertisers could just as 
easily select which YouTube videos they want to place their 
ads on. 

FACT CHECKERS -- Censors masquerading as Peer Review.    

FAKE NEWS -- Information put out by the Mainstream Media that 
has a partisan bias. 

FALSE ACCUSATION OF ABUSE  --  Sometimes Speech Police will 
hit the Abuse button rather than the Unsubscribe Button and 
Email Marketing Companies, like Constant Contact, will then 
terminate the account over the "False Accusation of Abuse."         

FALSE ACCUSATION OF ANTI-SEMITISM -- Like the False 
Accusation of Abuse, Speech Police will sometimes claim that 
factually observable "Speech" is anti-Semetic in an effort to 
discredit. False accusations are used in a similar manner by 
substituting in the world racist, bigot, homophobe, 
misogynist, etc all false accusation having a Chilling Effect 
on Speech.

FAVORITISM -- A form of discrimination where by one 
arbitrarily bestows employment, financing, promotion or 
advantage because the recipient is favored in some way.  The 
practice of favoritism leaves the most qualified personnel 
unemployed, while arbitrary people, devoid of talent, 
dominate the industry with endless boring and unoriginal 
sequels.

FILTERING -- To sort or block communication per some 
criterion.

FLAME WAR -- Citizens engaged in heated or harsh on-line 
discussions that are deemed "politically incorrect" to other 
citizens.  The labeling of free Speech as "war."     
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FREE SPEECH --  1. The inalienable right to communicate any 
thought or information to or from a Human Being (or other 
species, natural or artificial).  2.  The freedom to 
articulate whatever opinion or idea one wants, to anyone one 
wants, whenever one wants, however one wants for any reason 
one wants without fear of retaliation or censorship. 

GHOSTING -- To suddenly cut communications because one is, or 
suddenly becomes, as mindless as a ghost. 

GOVERNMENT CENSORSHIP -- Censorship done in violation of the 
First Amendment.

HATE SPEECH -- Any Speech that the control group hates or 
that "justifies" retaliation as some form of censorship.

HOLLYWOOD-BASED MOTION PICTURE INDUSTRY -- That part of the 
movie industry that emanates from the "studio zone" in 
Hollywood and is led by the MPAA studio/distributors, now 
known as the MPA studio/distributors.

INSIDER -- Any person who is a top Studio or Network 
executive, talent, director, writer, producer, agent or 
personal manager, entertainment attorney or considered part 
of Traditional Management or a Control Group.

IP CENSORSHIP -- When your email comm or website is Blocked 
at the domain name level.

ISP - An Internet Service Provider is a company that provides 
computer servers that hold files of webpages and makes them 
available on-demand to the users of the Internet.       

ISP CENSORSHIP -- When your email or website is Blocked at 
the internet service provider level.

JUNK MAIL FILTERS -- A computer algorithm -- like 
SpamAssassin, Bogfilter, DSPAM, POPFile, SpamPal -- that 
evaluates speech and decides whether it is "junk" or "spam."  
Junk and spam are then routed into a local "spam folder" on 
the victim's computer or deleted from the email server at the 
ISP level.  The citizen never knows what hit him or why his 
emails never arrive in the email in-basket in folders of 
family, friends or associates.
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LITERARY AGENTS -- Speech police programmed to moderate, stop 
and/or discard any literary property submitted to a 
Mainstream Media entity by an unrepresented or new writer 
unless same has been solicited and authorized by the Control 
Group.

LONG MARCH -- The "long march through the institutions" is 
how Antonio Gramsci described the process by which Western 
Civilization will be infiltrated and conquered by cultural 
Marxism.  The "long march" goes through the U.S. Mass Media 
Oligopoly, the colleges and universities, the public schools 
and the clergy.

MAIL SERVER BLOCKING -- When your email is Blocked on the 
mail server of your internet service provider.  See ISP
Censorship.

MAINSTREAM MEDIA -- Any movie, news program, documentary 
film, special, event, debate, TV program, radio show, 
newspaper, magazine or TV commercial that emanates from any 
of the Mainstream Media's Conglomerates, Hollywood-based 
Studios, New York-based Networks, Silican Valley-based Social 
Media Tech Giants or Global Subsidiaries.   

MASS MAINSTREAM SPAM -- 1.  Unsolicited TV commercials and 
other advertisements that pop into programs or webpages and 
upset viewers train of thought or attempt to sell them drugs 
from Big Pharma.  2. Any Mainstream Media non-spam used to 
sell a product or service without viewer consent. 

MASS FORMATION PSYCHOSIS -- The product of Mainstream Media 
indoctrination whereby large segments of Society fall under 
the spell of totalitarian ideologies, such as Cultural 
Marxism and Corporate Fascism.

MISINFORMATION -- Like the accusation of "spam," the 
accusation of "misinformation" is used to censor by 
invalidation, whether such invalidation has merit or not.  
See Disinformation.  

MODERATED SPEECH -- a form of censorship whereby on-line 
discussion forums and social media platforms are policed in 
order to ensure "Speech" is on-topic, i.e., politically 
correct and/or falls within the "community standards" of the 
Speech Police sponsoring the forum or platform.

9.



MODERATING -- To police communications to change, limit or 
terminate it.  

MODERATORS -- Speech Police engaged to moderate speech that 
does not conform to the topics or politics of the forum being 
moderated.  Really bad Moderators rise to the level of 
"Censor Nazis."

MOM & POP BUSINESS -- 1. Any business that is not a public 
corporation.   2.  Usually a (sole)  proprietorship, 
partnership, limited partnership, sub s-corporation, c-
corporation or LLC.   

NON DISCLOSURE DOCUMENT -- 1. A form of censorship whereby a 
corporation or government forces an employee to sign a 
document stating that, if they speak about the subject matter 
specified, they will forfeit a certain about of money.  2.  
Legal blackmail or threat to silence knowledge that may or 
may not be beneficial to society.  3. Also known as NDAs.        

MPAA STUDIO/DISTRIBUTERS --  A trade association of the top 6 
Studios known as the Motion Picture Association of America.  
The MPAA, now known as the MPA, has further consolidated into 
just 5 dominating movie studios and dropped "of America" from 
their name to better reflect the Globalist Agenda they 
promote.  See the documentary, "MAINSTREAM - How Hollywood 
Movies and the New York Media Are Promoting the Globalist 
Agenda" .

 

NAZI SPEECH POLICIES -- Anti-Speech policies created by 
extremist Email Marketing Companies.  

NAME TALENT -- Usually an actor, director or writer whose 
name is a "name" anyone would recognize.  Someone almost 
everyone has heard of.   

NEPOTISM -- A form of discrimination where by one arbitrarily 
bestows employment, financing, promotion or advantage because 
the recipient is a family member, girlfriend/boyfriend or 
relative.  The practice of nepotism -- rampant in Hollywood 
for over 100 years -- leaves the most qualified personnel 
unemployed, while family members devoid of talent, dominate 
the industry with endless boring and unoriginal sequels.       

NETWORK means one of the 6 New York-based cable news 
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networks.

NEW YORK-BASED MAINSTREAM MEDIA is that part of the 
Mainstream Media that emanates from New York City.

NON CONSENTUAL ADVERTISING -- 1.  Running TV commercials that 
pop into programs and upset the viewers train of thought.  2. 
Ads that fu_ck their way onto your TV screen to sell you 
drugs from Big Pharma.  3. Any Mainstream Media promo to sell 
a product or service without viewer consent.  3. Mass 
Mainstream Spam

NON - SPAM --  Any spam delivered by the Mainstream Media.

OPRESSED GROUPS -- Blacks, Hispanics, Poor, Gays, Women, 
Minorities, (Christian) Conservative Filmmakers.

OUTSIDER is a wealthy individual or business entity that is 
lulled into the glitz and glamour of the Hollywood-based 
Motion Picture Industry or, to a lesser degree, the New York-
based Mainstream Media only to be sucked dry of their money 
and spit out.  Individual examples are D.W. Griffith, Joseph 
Kennedy, William Randolph Hearst, Orson Wells, Howard Hughes, 
Kirk Kerkorian, David Putnam, Robert Aldrich, Robert Altman, 
Blake Edwards, Lawrence Gordon, Dino De Laurentis, Marvin 
Davis, Ted Turner, James Robinson, Rupert Murdoch.  Business 
entities include Gulf+Western, Coca Cola, TransAmerica, 
Westinghouse, Matsushita, Vivendi, Seagrams and even Sony are 
considered outsiders.

OWNERSHIP CONTROL means control over all aspects of corporate 
operations except Creative Control.  This usually boils down 
to stockholder relations, corporate structure, business 
affairs, finance and marketing.

PEER REVIEW -- Bonefide experts in a given field that review 
the scientific, political and/or technical work of other 
experts ("Peers") in order to validate or invalidate such 
work.

 

PLATFORM --  1.  A Mainstream Media communications channel 
which is capable of delivering Speech (movies, TV, radio, 
etc) to a sizable audience. 
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POLITICAL CENSORSHIP -- the censorship of Content (overtly or 
covertly, directly or indirectly) for political reasons. 

POLITICAL CORRECTNESS -- 1. Speech that is "correct" in 
accordance with Marxist-Leninist doctrine.  First articulated 
by American author, Herbert Kohl in the late 1940s, the term 
has been twisted by many "meanings" in order to obfuscate the 
fact that Political Correctness is a synonym for "Cultural 
Marxism."                

PRIVATE COMPANIES -- 1. Any non governmental entity.  2. A 
publicly-held corporation attempting to evade its true nature 
as a creation, hence extension, of the state.  

PRIVATE CENSORSHIP -- 1.  Censorship done by a private 
company or Mainstream Media outlet in violation of Title 18, 
Section 241.  2. Censorship committed by any non-government 
entity.   

PRIVATE PROPAGANDA -- Repetitive Speech delivered by the 
Mainstream Media or corporate mass media platforms in order 
to indoctrinate or "manufacture consent."

PRIVATE PUBISHERS --  1. Publishers that claim the right to 
edit speech with the understanding that they are responsible 
for such speech.  2. Institutionalized violators of the First 
Amendment. 

PUBLICLY-HELD CORPORATION -- an artificial entity created and 
licensed by the state but own by an unlimited number of 
stockholders.  For all practical purposes a public 
corporation is an extension of the government.  A public 
corporation is not a private company, as apologists of 
Private Censorship advocate.  2. Also known as a Public 
Corporation.

PUBLIC FORUM -- Any place in real space or cyber space the 
public engages in unabridged speech.       

PUBLICALLY OWNED FORUMS -- Any Social Media Website that is a 
publicly-held corporation, such as Twitter, Facebook, 
YouTube.   Publicly-held Corporations are legally not 
"Private Companies" but are creations of the State whereby 
their stock is owned by the general public.        
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RACISM -- The belief that the DNA of one race is superior to 
the DNA of another race.  The term Racist has been extended 
to mean anyone who is hostile, prejudiced or discriminates 
against a repressed group or minority group, such as Blacks, 
Gays, Women, Jews or (Christian) Conservative Filmmmakers. 

REPORT SPAM BUTTON -- A mindless button on emails sent out by 
your Email Marketing Company that enables the recipients of 
your free Speech emails to axe your comm with no due process 
or even use of a standard "Unsubscribe" request.

 

RESPONSIBLE MAILER -- A person who has had his will to engage 
in the glory of free Speech broken.  A U.S. citizen who has 
become so exasperated by the unconstitutional policies of 
Email Marketing Firms, s/he submits to their Speech Police 
policies.       

SHADOW BANNING -- 1. To secretly attenuate, limit, ban or 
block content that shows up in search results.  2. Covertly 
blocking a person from an online forum or on-line community 
using algorithms to subtly minimize content originated by the 
victim.        

SEARCH RESULTS -- The information or video content returned 
when one enters words or terms in a search engine, such as 
Google. 

SILICON VALLEY OLIGARCHS -- The Control Group of Social Media 
Tech Giants and large computer companies. 

 

SLOCHWER V. U.S. -- Supreme Court ruled that taking the 5th 
is not an admission of guilt.  

SOCIAL MEDIA TECH GIANTS -- 1. The major public technology 
corporations that offer Speech Platforms, such including 
Google/YouTube, Facebook, Twitter.  2. Media derivatives of 
the Hollywood Studios and New York Networks that operate in 
Silicon Valley, California.  3.  Large high tech Platforms 
where millions of people engage in Moderated Speech or Speech 
governed by "community standards". 
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SOCIAL MEDIA WEBSITES --  1.  Websites owned and operated 
Social Media Tech Giants.  2. Any website where the public is 
invited to interact.

SOCIALISM -- An economic system whereby the state confiscates 
the fruits of production but permits ownership of the means 
of production.  

SOLICITED MATERIAL -- The imaginary act of a studio executive 
or literary agent calling a new or unrepresented writer and 
asking them to send in or "submit" a screenplay.  

SPAM --  1. Cold Call Marketing.   2.  Speech vilified on the 
grounds that it was sent without consent.  Unsolicited 
speech.   3.  Speech that has been vilified by a person, 
algorithm or entity other than the originator.  4. Any 
politically incorrect Speech that Spamaphobics do not like or 
authorize. 

SPAM BLOCKERS -- ISP blocking Companies like Spamhaus that 
block any email Speech deemed "spam".  

SPAM FILTERS -- 1. Automatic filters or algorithms employed 
by Speech Police -- like SpamAssassin, Bogfilter, DSPAM, 
POPFile, SpamPal -- that evaluate speech and decide whether 
it is "junk" or "spam."  Junk and spam are then routed into a 
local "spam folder" on the victim's computer or deleted from 
the email server at the ISP level.  The citizen never knows 
what hit him or why his emails never arrive in the email in-
baskets of family, friends or associates.

SPAMAPHOBIA --  1.  The irrational fear of any Speech that 
has been labeled "spam."  2.  People who are afraid of email
and must obsessively minimize or destroy it as if it were 
dirt or a virus.  3. Fear of knowledge that could broaden a 
worldview. 4. To be Spamaphobic or be a Spamaphobic.          

SPAMASSASSIN -- A computer algorithm that assigns points to 
emails and then flags them as "spam" if they exceed a certain 
"hit" value.   If a citizen's email Speech exceeds 5.0 hits 
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it is labeled "spam" and routed to a "spam folder".   Usually 
the citizen has no idea they have been censored.      

SPAMHAUS -- 1. An international organization based in Andorra 
that compiles lists of U.S. citizens it deems "spammers."  
These lists are known as DNS-based Blacklists ("DNSBLs") and 
are disseminated across the planet.  2.  In the name of 
protecting people from "spam" the Spamhaus Project provides 
Internet Service Providers (ISPs) with lists they can use to 
block any Speech deemed "spam."   3.  Starting in 2006, 
Spamhaus was used by governments and orgaizations like the 
European Parliament, the U.S. Army, the White House and 
Microsoft to blacklist over 650 million email users and 
billions of their emails, all first labeled "spam" and than 
blocked each and every day.  4.  An organization that can use 
high-tech to mass censor at will or to the dictate of 
governments or public corporations. 

SPEECH - Any thought or information communicated to or from a 
Human Being (or other species, natural or artificial).  

SPEECH POLICE -- A broad term characterizing any person or 
entity that administers or facilitates the Censorship or 
suppression of Speech.  

STUDIO -- A public corporation that finances the production 
and distribution of motion pictures, the largest of which are 
members of the Motion Picture Association (MPA, formerly the 
Motion Picture Association of America (MPAA).  

SUBSCRIPTION LIST -- A list of emails collected as a result 
of people asking to be included on the list.  The Censor 
Nazi's "final solution" to exterminating the American 
tradition of Cold Call marketing.

TECH CENSORSHIP -- The use of technology to suppress or 
censor speech or thought.

TECH GIANTS --  The major public technology corporations, 
including Alphabet (Google), Amazon, Apple, Meta (Facebook), 
Microsoft
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TECHNOCRAT -- 1.  An advocate of science and technology.  2. 
A fanatic about running government based on science and 
technology.

 

TERMS OF SERVICE -- usually a contract of adhesion whereby 
one party is forced to "take it or leave it."  Such Terms of 
Service agreements are offered by social media platforms, for 
instance.  A Terms of Service Agreement with many people is 
actually a "contract of adhesion for profit" the profit 
derived from the data mining of millions of people who were 
forced to sign Terms of Service agreements.  It's a contract 
of adhesion because customers have to "take it" or not get 
the service.  It's a conspiracy because most people are not 
able to read and understand voluminous agreements filled with 
legalese.  Private companies offering such agreements know 
that, even though the Terms of Service agreement may spell 
out the intention to data mine, the average customer will not 
understand such intent and thus the act of offering and 
requiring execution of a contract of adhesion rises to the 
level of conspiracy to damage the customers by invading their 
privacy.     

THE ACCUSATION OF ANTI-SEMITISM -- Original "hate speech" 
often used to "justify" blacklisting or ostracizing an 
individual for Speech the Mainstream Media Control Group does 
not agree or align with.

TITLE 18, SECTIONS 241 & 242 -- a private company cannot 
"conspire" to breach a person's constitutional rights, 
including the right of free Speech.  If a breach creates an 
"injury" it is a criminal offense under Title 18.  

TRADITIONAL MANAGEMENT -- That part of any Control Group that 
is dominated by "liberal, not-very-religious, Ashkenazi males 
of European heritage".  The key note of Traditional 
Management" is that it has Creative Control but does not 
necessarily have Ownership Control.  Traditional Management 
has managed the Studios and Networks from their inception to 
the present.

TROLL -- a person posting Speech that some may find 
inflammatory or off-topic.   
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U.S. MASS MEDIA OLIGOPOLY -- The 5 or 6 Media Conglomerates 
taken collectively.  An oligopoly is a virtual entity 
operating as a highly- beneficial monopoly.

UNSOLICITED -- A key word and concept in the arsenal of the 
professional censor.  By vilifying politically incorrect 
Speech as so-called "spam," the censor poses as a good guy 
just "protecting" good people from unwanted ("unsolicited") 
communications.  No where in the First Amendment does it say 
or imply that "consent" is a prerequisite for Speech or that 
the recipient of an email must grant the sender of that email
permission ("affirmative consent") to send the email.  Speech 
is free. That's why it's called FREE Speech.         

UNSOLICITED MATERIAL - any screenplay or literary property 
that has not been submitted by an authorized source, such as 
a WGA-signatory agent, name manager or boutique law firm in 
the studio zone.  In other words, any "material" that's fresh 
and original or submitted by a promising new talent whose is 
unrepresented.

UNSOLICITED SCREENPLAY -- A screenplay that is not coming 
from a "professional source" like an agent, manager or 
lawyer.  Hateful "spam" submitted by a new and/or talented 
screenwriter without permission from the Control Group or one 
of its WGA-signatory Agents.

UNSUBSCRIBE BUTTON -- A link or button on emails whereby the 
recipient of the email can ask the sender to remove them from 
the subscription list.  Sometimes Speech Police will hit the 
Abuse button rather than the Unsubscribe Button and Email
Marketing Companies, like Constant Contact, will then 
terminate the account over the "False Accusation of Abuse."     

VIEWPOINT DISCRIMINATION -- Discriminating against a person 
because of their view on politics or life.  Viewpoint 
Discrimination is a violation of Texas House Bill 20.    

VIRTUE SIGNALERS -- Hypocrites in the media that advocate 
ethical conduct but don't apply it to themselves.
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